PRESCRIPTION SAFETY GLASSES

RISK ASSESSMENT – EYE PROTECTION
Aberdeenshire Council is required to carry out a risk assessment to identify the hazards to which an employee may be exposed.
In certain activities within the Council this process will identify that some employees will be required to wear eye protection.  This may be to protect the eyes from chemicals, fumes, vapour, flying particles, or molten substances.
Where such eye protection is required there may be cases where it is unsuitable for employees to wear the identified eye protection over the top of their own prescription glasses either due to comfort or safety.

ACTION

Where this problem is identified the first step should be to review the Risk Assessment to determine if a more acceptable method of protection is available, for example using a visor instead of goggles.

This must not compromise the level of protection identified in the initial assessment.

If this review identifies that there is no suitable alternative eye protection, consideration should be given to issuing prescription safety glasses.  These glasses must give the required level of protection as identified in the original risk assessment.  For example prescription glasses, would not be acceptable where a visor was identified to provide full-face protection.

The following examples give some indication as to when it would be acceptable to provide prescription safety glasses.

· Where an employee undertakes close technical work for long periods and when:
(a)
Working in laboratories and workshops
(b)
Work within electrical switchgear and other electrical equipment
(c)
Working with lathes or other machinery that requires excellent vision.
The above examples are not exhaustive and every individual case should be assessed.  If you are in any doubt as to this procedure advice is available from the Health and Safety Unit within HR&OD – Telephone No. (01224) 664118.

A Prescription Safety Glasses risk assessment pro forma is available on Arcadia – Health and Safety – Policies and Guidance – Prescription Safety Glasses.

METHOD OF ORDERING PRESCRIPTION GLASSES

Where a risk assessment has identified the need for an employee to be provided with prescription safety glasses, the line manager should follow this procedure:

1. Choose a pair of frames from the ARCO catalogue.
2. Complete the top half of the ARCO UVEX form ensuring that a Purchase Order number is included.  A copy should be retained for your records.

3. Give the partially completed form to the employee to take to their optician.

4. Once the optician has carried out the eyesight test they will complete the bottom part of the form and send direct to the eye wear company (UVEX). UVEX will invoice ARCO and send the glasses to the optician for the employee to collect and complete the fitting.

5. Once ARCO are invoiced by UVEX they will invoice Aberdeenshire Council for the full amount including eye sight test; frames, lenses and fitting.








































































